Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

December 12, 2016
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brandon Darrow


Eric Mabe





Doug Hall
 


John Wilbur

Bret Garrett



Clark May

Members Absent:  Brian Lennon 

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley and Jaime Fox.  Also present: Callie Glover.         
At approximately 6:05 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Brandon Darrow. 
Public Forum:  None
Board minutes:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Bret Garrett to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2016 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by John Wilbur to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Performance Incentive:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to approve the budgeted performance incentive.  It was also decided that as long as it was in the approved budget it would not be necessary to make a decision each fall.  The motion carried unanimously.
Local leave policy DEC (Local):

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the blended DEC (Local) policy supplied by Powell and Leon.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Lights in new gym parking lot:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he had obtained a bid to add two more light poles with LED lights for the east side of the new gym parking lot.  The total cost would be $9,650.  A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Bret Garrett to install three poles instead and use the money on the ball field lighting account to pay for some of the bill.  The motion carried unanimously.

At 6:32 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the Technology Director’s wages.

At 7:34 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by John Wilbur to immediately increase Mr. Moseley’s wages by $3,000.  His wages would be reevaluated during budget workshops for next year.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson reported that construction was moving along well on the elementary.  The builders were trying to be finished by the end of the year.
Mr. Johnson also advised the Board that there would be early release on December 16th.  
Principals Report:
Mr. Billingsley presented the TAPR (school report card) to the Board.  He also reported that enrollment was 326 and attendance was 96.8%.
Board Concerns:

None
Brandon Darrow gave the Board the superintendent evaluation forms and asked that they were returned to him by January 9, 2017.

At 7:58 p.m. a motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Clark May to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
